
 

 

Our Parish Bulletin 
 October 15th, 2023 

28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
 
Blessed Sacrament Church                                                                                                                             St. Eustache Church 

Mass Schedule 

- Sunday, October 15th -  9:00 a.m. St. François Xavier 
 28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 11:00 a.m. – Elie – Mass intention for +Rolly Cyrenne requested by Karen Cyrenne 
- Tuesday, October 17th - 11:00 a.m. – Mass at Elie Manor  
- Wednesday, October 18th - 6:30 p.m. – Elie – Rosary/Confession 
 7:00 p.m. – Mass followed by Adoration 
- Sunday, October 22nd -  9:00 a.m. St. François Xavier 
 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time 11:00 a.m. – St. Eustache – Mass intention for +Monique Allard requested by Renée-Marie 

Goddard 
- Tuesday, October 24th  - 11:00 a.m. – Mass at Elie Manor  
- Wednesday, October 25th - 6:30 p.m. – St. Eustache – Rosary/Confession 
 7:00 p.m. – Mass followed by Adoration  

Ministry Schedule 
October 15th – 28th Sunday in Ordinary Time – Elie 
 Welcoming Ministers: Guy Rivard    Reader: Karen Cyrenne 
 Communion Minister: Sherry Legault   Collection Counters: Yvonne and Ann 
 Cleaners: Gordon & Delores Schromeda 
October 22nd – 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time – St. Eustache 
 Welcoming Ministers: Estelle Tanguay and Glen McKay  Reader: Estelle Tanguay 
 Communion Minister: Lorraine Bernardin   Collection Counters: Bob and Jeanine 
 Cleaners: Judy Breland and Lucille Combot 
October 29th – 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time – Elie 
 Welcoming Ministers: Jocy Gillis and Karen Cyrenne  Reader: Bob Whitechurch 
 Communion Minister: Karen Cyrenne   Collection Counters: Rick and Judy 
 Cleaners: Gilles & Sherry Legault 

Cleaning is to be done in the week prior to the mass date shown.  Cleaners’ duties include sweeping, vacuuming, cleaning of entrance area 
and upkeep of washroom facility. 
If you are unable to perform your ministry on the date shown, we ask you to please find a replacement. 

 
* * * Parish Council Meeting - Tuesday, October 18th, 4:00 p.m. * * * 

Fr. Alate Komi Seho (Abel), Parochial Administrator – phone (204) 557-1291 
Elie Rectory Office – phone: (204) 353-2516  fax: (204) 353-2229 
 – email: blesst@shaw.ca (Elie) steustachep@gmail.com (St. Eustache) 
 – postal address:  Parish Office,  P.O. Box 144,  Elie MB, R0H 0H0 
Parish Council Members – Lucille Beaudin, Nicole Gillis, Yvonne Fleury, Leo Dufour, Laidee Redondo, Jocy Gillis 
Finance Committee – Bob Whitechurch, Matthew Lachance, Antony Vitayathil, Craig Spence 
Cemetery Directors – Blessed Sacrament Parish: Brigitte & Guy Rivard (204) 479-8133 
 St. Eustache Parish: Ken Beaudin (204) 353-2043 or (204) 795-2229 
Administrative Secretary – Estelle Tanguay 
Infant Baptism /Baptism Preparation – Please call the Parish rectory office. 
Sacrament of Reconciliation – Before or after weekday masses; half an hour before Sunday masses or call when in need. 
For the Sacrament of Marriage – Six months notice is required; Marriage Preparation Course is very necessary.  Couples may be asked 
to go where the program is offered. 
Sacrament of the Sick / Needing to talk to someone – Please call the Parish rectory office. 
Bulletin Announcements: Contact Len Desilets – phone: (204) 353-2116  email: lenmona@shaw.ca 
Parish Website: www.blessedsacramentelie.com 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Please pray for those who are sick, awaiting tests or receiving medical treatment.  Fernand Menard, Bonnie Norrie, Val T., 
Andrea W. 
We encourage everyone in our parishes to pray for those who are sick.  If you know of others who may be sick and in need of prayer, 
please let us know so we can include their names in our Sunday bulletin. 

Serra Club 
The Serra Club is a voluntary association of Catholic priests, sisters, deacons and lay men and women who dedicate themselves to 
the fostering and promotion of vocations to the ministerial priesthood, diaconate and consecrated life. 
Each parish is encouraged to participate in the once-a-year fundraiser for Serra Club.  The Annual Serra Club will be happening 
on October 25th at the Caboto Centre at 5:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.  Tickets are $85 per person.  (Contact Marlene Coughin at 204-
488-0272 for additional tickets).  The evening includes Vespers with Archbishop Richard Gagnon, a reception, silent auction, and 
dinner.  The parishes are purchasing 2 tickets per parish to assist in this fundraiser.  If you have never attended and/or are interested 
in attending please contact Fr. Abel to let him know.  It will be a great evening.  Any questions please call Lucille at 204-353-2551. 

All Souls’ Day November 2nd 

November 2nd is the Commemoration of All of the Faithful Departed, or All Souls.  On this day, we pray that all those who have 
died - our loved ones and also those people around the world who we will never meet - through the mercy of God, will rest in peace. 
This year, All Souls’ Day will begin with blessings and prayers  at the Elie Cemetery at 5:30 p.m.  We will continue the 
commemoration in the with rosary at St. Eustache church at 6:00 p.m. followed by the blessing at the St. Eustache Cemetery. 
Candles will be sold for $5 for your loved ones for placing in the cemetery. The parish council and liturgy will distribute them 
accordingly.  We will also be collecting names and monies on Sundays after church. 
We invite everyone to join us at the cemetery, lit with lights, prayers and blessings. 
You can reach out to the following parishioners for your requests list and donations: 

• Shelley Combot: scombot@shaw.ca  
• Lorraine Bernardin: 204-353-2821 lorrainebernardin@hotmail.com 
• Lucille Beaudin: 204-353-2551 lucibeau@mymts.net 
• Aline Bernardin: Alineb1971@gmail.com  
• Jocy Gillis: jocygillis@hotmail.com 
• Nicole Gillis: ngillis911@gmail.com 

To-Le-Do Foodservices Fundraiser 
Our fundraiser in association with To-Le-Do Foodservices last spring was very successful.  This fundraiser will take place 
once again and will be for both Blessed Sacrament and St. Eustache Parishes.  Order forms will be made available soon.  More 
details will be announced soon. 

Internet Service 

We wish to thank Adam’s Funeral Home for providing internet service at Blessed Sacrament church in Elie.  We are now 
able to livestream masses, including funerals and memorial services.  Webcasting will make it possible for those unable to 
attend services in person to view the service live from their location, anywhere in the world.  

Thank you 

A special thank you to Luke’s Town Service for the purchase and delivery of gravel for the Blessed Sacrament Church 
parking area and to Dean Legault for doing the spreading. 

Sharing God’s Gifts 

St. Eustache S.G.G. target: $2,113.00   - raised to date:   $2,095.00 Elie S.G.G target: $3,126.00   - raised to date:   $5,360.00 
St. Eustache assessment: $2,562.00 Elie assessment: $3,792.00  

Please remember that our desire is to raise enough through Sharing God's Gifts to cover both our targets and assessments. 
If making a contribution to Sharing God’s Gifts, please make sure that it is clearly marked and if writing a cheque, PLEASE 
make the cheque payable to Sharing God’s Gifts, NOT your parish. We will try to keep you updated on a monthly basis. 
   - Your Finance Committee   

E-transfers: Donations can be made to our parishes via e-transfers.  For Blessed Sacrament, the email address is 
blesst@shaw.ca.  For St. Eustache, the email address is steustachep@gmail.com.  In the message area, please indicate what 
the donation is for, i.e. “regular donation”, “Sharing God’s Gifts”, “cemetery fund”, etc. 

 


